BALTONSBOROUGH PARISH COUNCIL

SUMMARY OF MEETING  - 1 NOV 07

Despite seeking advice from longer term residents, no positive information on the ownership of 2 commemorative seats was forthcoming.  The council agreed that they would take the responsibility for maintenance of these seats on Ham Street [near Orchard Neville and Muchelney Lane] but would wait one month after publication of this intent in the minutes and the Parish News in case anyone else had any information.  The seat in the playpark is now the property of the parish council, since the purchase of the play park.  This will also be maintained.  A contract for maintenance of these 3 seats will be explored in the new year.

The recent inspection of the playpark has indicated only minor tasks necessary and these will be addressed shortly.  None takes any equipment out of service.

Council agreed a precept of £8,000 for the FY 2008/9.

The external audit of FY 2006/7 has been deemed satisfactory by the auditors, Moore Stephens.

Moviola for November was cancelled due to falling attendances.

Two new ventures are being considered for the village hall, namely a Saturday morning judo class and a Sunday morning Dog obedience class.  Watch this space for more details.
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